Republic of the Philippires
Bepartment of Education

REGION VIII - EASTERN VISAYAS

December 15, 2023

REGIONAL MEMORANDUM

No. 1 396 ,s. 2023

REGIONAL PREPARATION FOR THE NATIONAL
LITERACY AWARDS (NLA) 2024

To: Schools Division Superintendents
All Others Concerned

1. In preparation for the National Literacy Awards (NLA) 2024 and in consonance
with DepEd Memorandum OM-OASCT-EAAE-2023 dated November 10, 2023, this
Office, through the Curriculum and Learning Management Division (CLMD), hereby
encourages all schools division offices to advocate the creation and maintenance of
local literacy councils (LLCs) in their respective jurisdictions.

2. The list of newly created and existing LLCs should be submitted to the CLMD
via email at clmd.region8@deped.gov.ph cc alfredo.cafe@deped.gov.ph on or before
January 31, 2024.

3. Along with the preliminary activities, the CLMD shall procure supplies and
materials necessary to supplement the available resources at the division level using
the remaining downloaded ALS/NLA funds, subject to the usual accounting and
auditing rules and regulations.

4. All other details are stipulated in the aforementioned DepEd Memorandum.
5. Immediate dissemination of and compliance with this Memorandum are
desired.
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